NOTICES

A&C Market still seeking donations of Bric-a-brac & books for the October &November sales

If you are worried your email address may have been exposed in a data breach, you can check on https://haveibeenpwned.com/, which also gives advice on increasing the security of your data.

REDEVELOPMENT FUND COLLECTING TINS Period 5 began on 1st October and ends on 16th December 2018. Thank you for your continued support, it is very much appreciated. Jan & Andy Hodgson

KAOS will be performing the well-known, popular classic 'South Pacific' at Gosford Hill School on **October 17 – 20** at 7.30pm. Tickets £13 adult, £8 child from Paul and Marilyn or usual village outlets. Get yours soon – selling fast!

The church is hosting an informal concert of French and English Folk music on **Saturday Oct 20**th **at 3.00 pm**. A retiring collection will support our Re-Development funds. The Oxford Fiddle Group have played at our Fun Day before – we hope to have them entertain us again in the future. See John for details.

Saturday 20 October: Ellee and Jasmine will be holding a cake sale in the hall alongside the coffee morning. Please support if you can.

Bladon Junior Church will be presenting a production of Walt Disney's **Aladdin** from Monday 22 October – Saturday 27 October at 7.30pm. at Bladon Methodist Church. Cost £12 adults £8 for children under 16 years. Tickets can be purchased online at www.juniorchurch.co.uk/aladdin

Reminder: Mindfulness and Christian Spirituality: an Introduction for Methodists and others. Wesley Room, High Street Methodist Church, Witney. 24th October 7.30 to 9pm. Led by David Harper, Methodist Local Preacher. An introductory mini workshop which will provide you with: an introduction to mindfulness, identifying how it might complement Christian Spirituality, its relevance for Methodists (and others!)

Quiz at Lime Walk Church Hall **Friday 26th Oct**. 7pm. Please come and join us for another 'friendly but competitive' charity Quiz night. A light supper will be provided. Tickets are £6 available soon from Barbara on Ox.761711.

TrinityLearning: Inspirational leader required for ground-breaking outreach improving life in Abingdon schools. 0.4 FTE, £30,000 pro-rata. Contact Trinity.abingdon@gmail.com 01235 520282

HOUSE GROUPS:

Tuesday House Group will meet on 16th Oct at 15 Morton Avenue and 6th November at 7 Laburnum Crescent.



Kidlington Methodist Church is a Fair Trade church



KIDLINGTON METHODIST CHURCH

Website: www.kidlingtonmethodists.org.uk Minister: Rev Paul Carter

T: 01865 243216

Email: paul.carter@oxfordmethodists.org.uk

We welcome anyone worshipping with us for the first time. If you are a visitor or have recently moved to the area, please introduce yourself to the Steward. We invite you to sign the Visitors' Book on the table in the foyer, and to join us for coffee or tea in the Church Hall after the service. Junior Church and crèche are generally available on Sunday mornings. The Church is fitted with an induction hearing loop which may be used by switching your hearing aid to the T position.

October 14th 2018: Our Holy Communion Service will be led by Philip Beuzeval. The readings are Amos 5:6-7, 10-15; Hebrews 4: 12-16; Mark 10: 17-31. The steward is Geoff Henman.

THIS WEEK:

Monday	15	1pm	FeelGood Fitness. Gentle exercise in the church.
Monday	15	6pm	Zac Pack: Apple night
Tuesday	16	7.30pm	Tuesday House Group meets at 15 Morton Avenue
Tuesday	16	7.30pm	Property & Finance Committee in the Hall
Saturday	20	10am-12pm	Coffee Morning at church
Sunday	21	10am	Our Church Anniversary Service will be led by Paul Spray.

REGULAR NOTICES:

Kidlington News: The October edition of the Kidlington News is now available containing all the usual news and information for the village.

Flowers: If you wish to give the flowers to a member of the Church Family please tell the steward of the day.

Food Bank: There is a **new foodbank list** up in the vestibule. Please take note of what is needed. For more information please speak to Marilyn. Thank you.

Shopping with GAYL Please consider shopping online through the 'Give as you live' website in order to support our building fund. It's easy to register and easy to use: www.giveasyoulive.com/join/kidlington-methodist-church

Newsletter: Entries should be sent to Emma Huber (372192 or <u>kmcnews@hot-mail.co.uk</u>) by 9pm Wednesday.